
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
JULY 11, 2022 

 
Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting at the township building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, on Monday, July 11, 2022 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Scott Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
  Howard Reyburn                    
 
OTHERS: There were no others present for the meeting. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 P.M. by the Chairman, Scott Rugen. 
 
MINUTES – Motion was made by Charles Fleischmann, seconded by Scott Rugen and carried to approve the June 
13, 2022 Minutes. 
 
                Rugen – Yea   Fleischmann – Yea 
 
 Motion was made by Charles Fleischmann, seconded by Scott Rugen and carried to approve the June 27, 
2022 Work Session Minutes. 
 
     Rugen – Yea   Fleischmann – Yea 
 
STREAM DISCHARGE – The township received a request from Patti Lynch of Chester County Health Department 
inquiring about stream discharge for property located at 459 University Road, Tax parcel #57-7-26.2 owned by Eric 
Dienna, Jr.  (The Big Elk Creek Watershed, impaired unnamed tributary runs thru this parcel) Discussion was held 
and Supervisors will contact Bill Beers, Zoning Officer and Patti Lynch, CCHD for further information. 
 
ENGINEER – The engineer’s report for the month was reviewed. 
 
ZONING – The zoning officer’s report for the month was reviewed. 
 
ROADS – The road report was reviewed by the Supervisors. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS – Motion was made by Charles Fleischmann, seconded by Howard Reyburn and carried to 
approve the payment of bills in the amount of $27,483.54 from the General Fund and the amount of $74,498.25 
from the State Fund. 
 
  Reyburn – Yea  Rugen – Yea   Fleischman - Yea 
 
 
ACT 167 – The model ordinance for Act 167 was discussed by the Supervisors. 
 
ROUTE 896 – The Supervisors discussed the enforcement of trucks by the Pennsylvania State Police on Route 896. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made and carried unanimously to adjourn at 9:15 
P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Scott A. Rugen 
       Acting Secretary 
 



 
 
 


